FINAL
Statewide Storage Task Force (SSTF)
Minutes

Monday, October 10, 2011
2:00pm-3:30pm
Conference Call

I
Attending- Frank Allen (UCF), Amanda Ziegler (UWF), Dan Schoonover (FSU), Lela Johnson (UF), Cathy Martyniak (UF), Judy Russell (UF), Jennifer Kuntz (FCLA), John Martin (UF/HSCL), Maris Hayashi (FAU), Priscilla Henry (FAMU), Cheryl McCoy (USF), Rita Cauce (FIU), Pat Profeta (FCS), Hang Soohoo (UF)

Not Attending-Robb Waltner (UNF), Faye Jones (FSU-Law), Jonathan Miller (Rollings College), Jean Phillips (FCLA), Becky Donlan (FGCU), John Renaud (Miami)
II
September minutes were approved with no changes noticed
III
Updates
· Suggestion from last month re: UCF Iron Mountain items being first “shipment”. 
UF Libraries has just completed a JSTOR journal listing of what UF is keeping or was suggested for withdrawal.  UF will be working with UCF to see what holes can be filled from the Iron Mountain collection. UCF’s non-JSTOR journal titles will be circulated through the selectors at UF next.  Once that list has been reviewed, it will be sent to all the rest of CSUL, ICUF and the state colleges for comments/questions.

Judy Russell (UF) & Barry Baker (UCF) will be meeting to discuss this further.
· Condition Assessment
· Cathy Martyniak updated that ALF staff have been discovering as they start assessing the physical condition of materials being trayed that a lot of items are in very poor condition/damaged.  
· Adding 583’s (MARC field for preservation action and now print journal archiving ) Judy Russell updated the group that the library will put some sort of condition assessment on the identified items in the catalog (via a 583) and produce a needs list for items that are in very poor brittle condition.  The list will be available for the group to review and compare against items they are discarding  Items in the 583 field will also be identified as items that will be sent to storage.  The 583 is a repeatable field that tracks three different commitments.  1.  Committed to retain 2. Condition Assessed & 3.  Completeness reviewed.  
Judy Russell asked about unbound journal issues and possibly shrink wrapping them?  Cathy Martyniak answered that the idea could be discussed in the future.  In other facilities, if it’s not going to be bound an item record needs to be created for each loose issue & that loose issue is put into a tray.

Cathy Martyniak asked how many people would be sending unbound items to the facilities.  UCF & UF/HSCL has items to be sent.
IV
Naming the project: Short, Simple, easy to say, somewhat descriptive
Cathy Martyniak said that if we had a name for the project that it would be easier to identify it in the 583’s.  An example of what was suggested through discussions with the group was PASS (Print Archive in the Sunshine State).  Cathy Martyniak asked if there were any other ideas?  Judy Russell said that one of the concerns is that the name doesn’t have “Florida” in the name, because it could be confused with the University of Florida.  Cathy Martyniak asked if the group wanted to go back and discuss this with their areas, though we had to progress quickly so the 583’s could be set up.  Jennifer Kuntz reported that the accelerated high school students have a similar name for online access granted through FCLA sponsorship called FLA-PASSS.  It was decided that we’d wait until next month.  Each person has agreed to go back to their area and discuss this locally.  If other ideas surface, group will put on the list serve and the group will discuss at the next meeting which is on November 16, 2011.
V
CSUL website: (http://csul.net/)
· We can make easier changes now

· New page, new look

· We have some level of control

· Adding quarterly report to empty space on right?

· Changing charge at the top?

· Comments/Concerns

· Was there ever a charge?  Rita Cauce will check in her notes to see if there was an earlier charge & get back to Cathy Martyniak if she finds anything.

· Making the full policy easier to find

· Member information (currently has institution, name, email & phone) Cathy Martyniak suggested that we add in the role of representation for the people that are representing an institution/group.  Everyone agreed that it was a good idea.
· Is there a charge? Would like to add it……

· Will discuss at next meeting

VI
Print journal archive database specifications and requirements
The interim solution is using an excel spreadsheet until Winston Harris has the database (slight revision of ASERL document disposition database) finished.  What does everyone think about having a website with just the following information:

1. OCLC #

2. Title from the 245 |a
3. Status (retention/discard)
Who would maintain the website?  This is not determined yet.  This would only be for items that had a final decision made on them.  After the list was reviewed and decisions were made/changes were made, the website would be updated & lists would be merged.
VII
Last copy policy – Any discussion at CPC?

The state university libraries in Florida do not have a Last Copy Policy.  It was determined that it was a collection type topic so Robb Waltner & Cheryl McCoy were asked to address it because they are on both SSTF & CPC.  Cheryl has written a draft policy that has not been reviewed by Robb.  Her intention was that it would be discussed at the CPC face-to-face meeting in August, but wasn’t able to attend the meeting.  She would like to go ahead and send it to CPC, and the group agreed.  The next CPC meeting is October 11, 2011.
IX
Policy doc review


There is no update at this time.

X
Wrap-up, scheduling

· Agenda topics for November?

· SSTF Charge

· Last Copy Policy Update/Cheryl McCoy
